## Regular Monthly Meeting December 8, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, December 8, 2005, 7:00 PM at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman and Sherry Wehr present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was given by Chief Nocera.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Herman to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mrs. Wehr to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

## Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked if the residency requirement ordinance would be upheld with the full time patrolman. Mr. Allen also asked the status of the logging bond. Mr. Herman stated that the ordinance was being reviewed and that action would be taken pending the review.

Mr. Chris Buck, would like the response to any questions asked the supervisors during the meeting recorded in the minutes.

Mr. Sam Garver, what is time requirement on the 911 address signs and what can be done if a sign has not been put up. Mr. Herman stated that an ad will be placed in the news paper and possibly a mailing informing residents of the requirements.

Mr. Tom Squillo, 3450 Nearwood Drive, stated that his septic system was repaired and that the cheater hose was clogged, he stated that others in the neighborhood have cheater hoses because he has observed steam coming from warm water in the ditch line.

Mr. Squillo asked if parking is permitted along the roadway. Chief Nocera stated that if the area is not posted as a no parking area, and that if there was enough room for traffic to get through and not causing a hazard, parking is permitted.

Mr. Squillo, stated that in the spring he had called about a dump located behind Angelucci's home, he stated that the area has concrete, garbage, car batteries, tires and a propane tank, he stated he has pictures and would like someone to follow this up. Mr. Herman stated that it would be looked into.

Mrs. Dottie Angelucci asked what Mr. Squillo was doing on her property, Mr. Squillo stated he went for a walk in the woods.

Mr. Greg Zetler, New Butler Road, wished everyone Happy Holidays.

Mr. Herman wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy and Safe New Year.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mrs. Wehr to adjourn.